

Name: .....

Class: .....

## TEST 5

**I. PHONICS: Choose the word in each group that has the underlined, italic pronounced differently from the list.**

- |                            |                        |                       |                      |
|----------------------------|------------------------|-----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>ch</u> emistry    | B. <u>ch</u> at        | C. l <u>un</u> ch     | D. t <u>ea</u> cher  |
| 2. A. cele <u>br</u> ation | B. colle <u>ct</u> ion | C. educa <u>ti</u> on | D. ques <u>ti</u> on |
| 3. A. r <u>e</u> lax       | B. s <u>n</u> ack      | C. <u>a</u> rea       | D. <u>a</u> tlas     |
| 4. A. <u>h</u> istory      | B. <u>h</u> our        | C. house <u>h</u> old | D. <u>h</u> orrible  |
| 5. A. ph <u>y</u> sics     | B. libr <u>a</u> ry    | C. happ <u>y</u>      | D. d <u>y</u> er     |

**II. Choose A, B, C or D to complete the sentences:**

- We will .....cakes and sweets.  
A. to eat      B. eating      C. eat      D. eats
- ..... is your family name?  
A. who      B. what      C. where      D. when
- We often read the instructions carefully in order to make \_\_\_\_\_ of the things we like best.  
A. models      B. copies      C. uses      D. meanings
- If your hobby is greeting card making, you can give your \_\_\_\_\_ to your friends as presents.  
A. money      B. hobby      C. products      D. greetings
- My family enjoys \_\_\_\_\_ because we can sell vegetables and flowers \_\_\_\_\_ money.  
A. garden – to      B. gardening – for      C. garden – of      D. gardening - by
- She stays in \_\_\_\_\_ by exercising daily and eating well.  
A. health      B. fit      C. size      D. shape
- The seafood I ate this morning makes me feel \_\_\_\_\_ all over.  
A. itchy      B. well      C. weak      D. running
- Mai is the.....student in her class.  
A. good      B. gooder      C. better      D. best

9. Vietnamese students take part .....different activities .....recess.

- A.** at / in                      **B.** in / at                      **C.** on / at                      **D.** at / on

10. My sister, Nga learns ..... the piano every afternoon.

- A.** play                      **B.** to play                      **C.** playing                      **D.** plays

**III. Use the correct verb forms:**

1. .... you..... a job yet? (find)
2. Emily and Molly (know) ..... each other for more than 10 years now.
3. The Titanic (hit) ..... an iceberg in 1912 and (sink)..... within an hour.
4. I (meet)..... my friend two days ago.
5. Frank (get) ..... his bike last May. So he (have)..... it for 4 months.
6. They (live) ..... in that house since it was built.

**IV. Read the passage then answer the questions.**

**WHY DON'T YOU WANT TO BECOME A VOLUNTEER?**

There are many reasons for becoming a volunteer. First, volunteering is good for you because it can provide physical and mental rewards. When you do voluntary work, you can reduce your stress and improve your health because you feel more joyful to bring happiness to other people. Second, volunteering saves money with valuable community services. For example, the estimated value of volunteer's time is up to 15.39 USD per hour according to the recent statistics in America. Third, volunteering brings people together. Volunteers support families with **daycare** and eldercare, tutoring and other activities after school. They can create a close friendship in the community. Finally, doing voluntary work helps you develop your knowledge. You can learn a lot through outdoor activities and community services. It is easily understood that more and more people are doing voluntary work today because of these reasons.

1. Why can voluntary work offer you mental and physical rewards?
  - A.** It can reduce stress.
  - B.** It can improve your health.
  - C.** It makes you happy.
  - D.** A, B and C.

2. Volunteering can save money because it provides the estimated value of volunteer's time which is up to 15.39 USD \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. per week      B. per day      C. per month      D. per hour

3. What does the word **daycare** in bold in the passage mean?

- A. daily meals      B. care at night      C. care during the day      D. daily reading

4. Which one of the following is NOT a reason people want to be a volunteer?

- A. Volunteers can create a close friendship in the community.  
B. Volunteers can improve their knowledge.  
C. Volunteers can learn many things through outdoor activities.  
D. Volunteers want to become famous people.

5. Doing voluntary work is helpful because \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. it does not enable you to meet many people in your community.  
B. it can improve your knowledge through outdoor activities and community services  
C. it is so boring that no one is interested in  
D. it does not involve many outdoor activities and community service

**V. Read the dialogue and decide if the following statements are True or False.**

My name is Nam. I am 12 years old. I am a student at Nguyen Du School. My father is a farmer.

He has an interesting farm and grows vegetables, raises cattle on the farm in the countryside. My mother is a teacher. She is always busy at school. I have an elder sister – Mai. She is a nurse, and she works at a local hospital. I love my family very much. In our free time, we often visit our grandparents in HCM city.

Answer T/F:

- |                                        |       |
|----------------------------------------|-------|
| 1. There are 4 people in Nam's family. | _____ |
| 2. Nam's father is a farmer.           | _____ |
| 3. His farm is very beautiful.         | _____ |
| 4. Mai works in a factory.             | _____ |

**VI. Rewrite the following sentences with the words given.**

**1.** Let's walk to work.

=> What about .....

**2.** Physical exercise is good for you.

=> It's .....

**3.** This is the first time he went abroad.

=> He hasn't.....

**4.** She started driving 1 month ago.

=> She has.....

**5.** The last time I saw my uncle was two years ago.

=> I haven't .....